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From the Pastor's Desk

“Do not be anxicus about anything, but in everything by prayer and supplication with
thanksgiving let your requests be made known to God. And the peace of God, which
surpasses all understanding, will guard your hearts and your minds in Christ Jesus."
(Phillippians 4.6-7).

With all the stress and anxiety that we are facing now, the chaos of this world has
changed what we once knew as the normalcy of our lives. We have entered an uncertain
time in our history. Itis easy to train our minds and relegate our thoughts to the past and
not see the ever-present God found in this world.

Apostle Paul knew about this as he was writing to a church in Philippi while imprisoned.
Yet Paul, even though he is confined and isclated, still is encouraging those who are
dealing with a world (sheltering in place) seemingly upside down, to take account of all
tha things they may have formerly taken for granted. Paul understood that we must
ancourage ourselves and be encouraged by others in imes of trials and hardships, We
can easily forget that there are still moments of joy, laughter, beauty, appreciation,
thanksgiving, love, and togethemess even in the midst of these challenging times.

This is Apostle Paul's last wishes. “| may know him and the power of his resurrection,
and may share his sufferings, becoming like him in his death, that by any means
possible | may attain the resurrection from the dead.” (Phil 2:10-11)

In pursuing the power of Christ’s resurrection, | see the holy presence of God that
resides in Paul. Likewise, for those who are willing to know Jesus and the power of his
resurrection, the lovely attnbute of God lives in every thoughtful act, call, text. or video
chat

Dear my fellow Christians at WMPC,
Let's reside in the presence of God, because He Lives!

“Finally, brothers, whatever is true, whatever is honorable, whatever is Just, whatever is
pure, whatever is lovely, whatever is commendable, if there is any excellence, if thera is
anything worthy of praise, think about these things.” (Phil. 4:8)

In His Grace,
Fastor Justin Choi



Joys:
*Having Keith Williams in church, Fran Ehrhardt’s twins ,
Tracey and Greg, turned 50, eongratulations for Audrey Van Kooy's over 40/years in the choir.
*Thank you to Linda and her vision for the WA dinner. It was a huge success.
*Ceorge Stoft- just got a new puppy from Ohio.
*Joy for a huge food drive by Shop Rite and appreciation for all the town does tor the pantry.
*Joy for the wonderful celebration at the library for Marty Tappan and her service for 22 years as
president for the “*Friends of the West Milford Township Library”.
'r.r']:lﬂllil Yo El'l:ﬂ[l. K{':l'l. D‘)’k_m .rﬂr B.[I ﬂl‘[‘. Prayors, L'Ellﬁ, 'C-H.l"l]E -ﬂ]l.'l] IJ'EEI. \ﬂlﬁilﬂﬁ rur I:l.'llE TEeCovery
during a recent hospital operaton.
* Linda gave a big thank vou o Carol Stanhope, the Senior Saints, Sandy Muzallo, and all the
people that helped on the Fish and Chups dinner, $2,115.00 was raised at the event.
*Jan Halvorsen thanked the Senior Saints for puthng together 2 new outside benches that were
purchased through the Deacon’s Memorial Fund.
" Congratulations and joy that Sydney Scilingo got accepted to PCT1
*Marty gave thanks Lo Fran [or designing the thought{ful bulleun boards [or all the seasons
*Ladies Tea will be coming up so check your calendar
*Juha suggesied we take time 1o read the Lenten bulleun board wath it's beautiful and meaningful

thoughts,

JOYS & CONCERNS dﬁ.

Concems:

"Kathy Holley’s 12 year old grand daughter had Covid but still not fecling well,

" Julia expressed concern and empathy for the people in the Ukraine.

"Mary Macheska®s brother in law, John, is having medical complications.

"Chris Scilingo’s dad has a heart issuc.

" Prayers for Pam McGlashan's son in laws father.

“Irene Kershaw expressed concerns tor her aerobics leader Bess's daughter and joy for her friend
who had lung cancer but whose recent tests came back fine

“Carol Stanhope had concern for a friend in Florida whose lung cancer had spread to her liver

" Fran Ehrhardt has asked for prayers for her husband, Jeff. He is in hospital undergoing some
procedures and lots of testing,

“Janie Mamer who now lives in Kansas had a heart attack

"Dianne Ericksen was in the hospital but home now recuperating,

An update on mom (Phyllis Van Hooker);

I wish this update could be better, however, mom’s progress has slowed considerably.

She has not been eating well and has been losing weight and growing tired. She sleeps quite a it new.
She has become too frail to get her out of bed, therelore, getting her out of bed for her physical
therapy will be replaced with in bed therapy to keep range of motion. We have been trying to get her

lo eal more to regain her strength and it tom around. Some days are good as others, sadly, not so
much.

The fight continues.

Her cell phone is near by but most likely she will not answer. If you leave a message, .

we will make sure she hears them while we visit pray th]'." ‘;I;II":

Please keep her in your prayers. Pavers 2



SESSION’S REFLECTIONS

APRIL 2022
SUBMITTED BY BETSY ENGELHARDT, CLERK OF SESSION

With Easter fast approaching, there is much planning in the works, We are looking forward to special services
to celebrate Palm Sunday on April 10, Good Friday with meager meal at 6PM and service at 7PM on April 15,
Easter morning pancake breakfast starting 8:30 AM and family service at 10 AM on April 17. Itis truly a joyous
time of celebration for our church.

Christian Ed Committee is happy our church school kids will be participating in Levite Sunday, April 24 where
our membership stays after services to complete much needed projects throughout the church, All are
welcome — many hands make light work! We will also look forward te Confirmation Sunday on May 22 and
church school promotion celebration on June 12,

Diane Eriksen is hard at work planning a Spring Craft Fair on May 14. We are looking for volunteers willing to
help in any capacity with a luncheon service for that day. Hands to grill hamburgers and hot dogs would be
much appreciated. As an extension of our community virtual auction, Session will be promoting a concert
featuring a local band, OCD (One Chick with Dudes) in Fellowship Hall on Friday, April 29 at 7PM. Cost will be
520/person. This is a BYOB, snacks, friends, and dancing shoes event. We are looking for velunteers from the
congregation to manage a snack sales table throughout the evening. Please contact Roberta Schmidt for

tickets or if you can lend a hand in any capacity to help make this a successful fundraiser and a fun event for
all.

Worship Committee has many ideas that could use support. The committee would like to see the resurrection
of our bell choir — even in a condensed version for special occasions, They would also like to facilitate an adult
bible study program. Anyone wishing to participate should contact Gearge Stoft accordingly.

Yearly Faith-In-Action program remains a work in progress. A proposed date of May 15 has been discussed,
but no specific plans have been finalized.

Property Committee reports the window replacement project at the Parish House is complete. A very
tavorable quote has been obtained to replace the windows th roughout the Sanctuary, More research is to be
completed before contracting for this project. Scout troop has advised this year's Eagle project will be

building a platform for the Thrift Shop shed. The raccoons inha biting our attics have been relocated to
Waywayanda State Park.

Wishing everyone a joyous season where we celebrate
together the resurrection of our Lord and Savior, lesus Christ.



PASTORAL NOMINATING COMMITTEE

APRIL 2022 UPDATE - BETSY ENGELHARDT, PNC MODERATOR

It's been brought to the attention of this committee that there are many misconceptions
and unanswered questions concerning the work of the PNC. In an effort to address
these concems, following are points we would like to clarify for the congregation:

- There are 6 members of this committee. Any one of us is available to discuss
concerns. Rather than speculate among yourselves on the work being done,
please consult a committee member for facts we can share. Keep in mind that
we have been trained by Presbytery that specific details about any candidates
are strictly prohibited to be shared with anyone outside the committee. We were
given a 43-page manual written by PCUSA that details the rules we must follow
that further documents this requirement. When we have completed our work, we
are instructed to shred ALL documents associated with our search, delete all
emails, and remain silent about all candidates. As frustrating as this may be for
members of the committee, and the congregation, we ALL must respect this rule.
The committee pleads with our membership that lack of information should NOT
be filled with speculation, rumars, or assumptions. We ask instead that the
committee be respected for the roll they have been asked to fill and trust they
have the best interest in the church as we complete the work required,

- We are aware the biggest question on memberships minds is the status of Pastor
Choi's candidacy. His privacy on his interaction with our committee is just as
sacred as every other candidate. We are forbidden to discuss any activity as it
pertains to him. The committee asks again that our congregation does not fill in
the blanks with invalidated assumptions.

= Why after 22 months and over 100 applications have we not been able to bring a
candidate to the congregation for a vote? As has been detailed on many
occasions, there are more openings than candidates to fill those openings. We
were lold this past week that a candidate put in her application and within 2
weeks had over 50 churches matched for her consideration! We have been
rejected by potential candidates for many reasons: doesn't want to move away
from family or suppornt system during this time of uncertainty / our location doesn’t
malch the needs of a spouse / candidate wants a larger staff support system
than we can provide / candidate was offered a mansa for housing / candidate is a
recent seminary graduate who felt a co-pastoring position would be better for her
first placement / candidate hopes to retire in 3 years [ and the most common
response for pulling their candidacy is that after prayerful consideration, God is
leading them in another direction.



What say does the congregation have in deciding on the candidate that will lead
us into our future? Membership is in total control of who is elected to this
position. It is the PNC’s responsibility to be vigilant in researching candidates,
conducting interviews or personal visits, completing background checks,
checking references, and deciding on a candidate to bring to the congregation.
Many steps musl be completed to get to that point, but once all the work is done,
a candidate will ba introaduced to membaership at a meet-and-greel session
(perhaps on a Saturday). After that event, the candidale will conduct a full
Sunday worship service followed by a Congregational Meeting. At that time,
membership will vote the candidate IN or QUT of the position. AGAIN, it is
membership who ultimately decides who will serve this church, NOT the PNC.
Finally, we all must remember that ultimately it is GOD who is directing the path
of the PNC. GOD is leading potential candidates in the direction they must go.
GOD will lead Pastor Choi down the path he envisions him to take. The PNC
and the congregation must remain patient and have faith that GOD has a plan for
us — |et us all see where it takes us! As always, we ask for your prayers and
respect as we continue our work.

PNC COMMITTEE MEMBERS: Betsy Engelhardt, Kathi Enering, Matt Smart, Carol

Stanhope, Marty Tappan, and Cyndy Taylor



WA NEWS APRIL 2022

O

It was fun seeing everyone dressed up in their Roaring 20's attire. A
big shout out to our great DJ, cinematographer, photographer.
Don and his co-conspirators-Pat and Riley. We also want to thank
Sandy, she is the glue that holds our church together. She always
helps us with a smile on her face.

Thanks to all who helped with our Fish and Chips dinner.

Our next fun time will be our tea party-another chance to dress up-
on 4/23. We are looking forward to a delightful afternoon.

On May 14th we will be hosting a Spring Bazaar on the lawn. Save
the date!

Of course, Aunt Jenny's Attic is open three days a week-stop in for
a cup of tea or coffee and some cookies and some special time
with old friends and new.

See you in church. /

Blessings, Linda and Pam



DEACONS DOINGS

On April 10, please pick up a palm or two before you leave
church so you can be reminded through the week of

Christ’s triumphant entrance into Jerusalem.

Easter dinner bags for the pantry will be filled the beginning
of the week following Palm Sunday. If you would like to
help, we'd love you to join us. If you'd like to have your
children involved, we could make the time after school or
for evening.

If you ordered Easter plants, thank you so much for that
and also for writing a heartfelt message. Those tulips, lilies,
and daffodils signify renewal and hope in glorious color and
fragrance. Please remember to take them home after the
service. Have a blessed Easter.




CHRISTIAN EDUCATION

Throughout the month of February, the children continued to learn about God's message of goodness,
love, acceptance, and appreciation of all people. They travel with Jesus as he visits and teaches God's word to
the people in the fishing villages and towns in the reglon around the Sea of Galilee. There, with Simon Peter,
He performs another miracle by filling his fishing nets to abundance with fish, As the result, Simon Peter, and
his brothers, James, and John, decide to give up everything, follow Jesus and become “fishers of men.”

The children also get an understanding of “the sermon on the mount” as Jesus begins teaching the
Beatitudes which are also known as blessings and woes.. highlighting the fact that by living God's words, they
will receive God's blessings and be able to pass blessings onto others. (blessings given, and blessings received).
They learn that when they do loving things for others, they are spreading God's blessings... just as lesus did.
The children learned about Transfiguration Sunday, an experience when God miraculously sent a dazzling
bright light all around and within Jesus, indeed lesus was shining and sparkling with God's grace and love!

March brought us to Lent and the children were introduced to foundational stories from the Hebrew
seriptures and from the New Testament, exploring themes of gratitude, trust, forgiveness, and compassion. As
they moved through the season of Lent, they are reminded of the many ways God loves them. The book of
Deuteronomy is in the section of the Bible that are called the Hebrew scriptures. It was written hundreds of
years before Jesus was born and tells some of the stories of the Hebrew people wha lived a long time ago.
The children were taught the stary of Moses and how the Hebrews were enslaved in Egypt, and of God's help
through Maoses in leading the people to a new land and out of slavery. This gives the children an
understanding of why the Hebrews would never forget what God had done for them and be grateful.

Children will be given their fish box for One Great Hour of Sharing which will be collected on Palm
Sunday, April 10*. Also, on Palm Sunday, the children will be involved in the church service by handing out
palms, taking the collection and doing the testament readings.

sandy Smidt and Pastor Justin began Confirmation Classes on February 16. The two candidates are
Sophie Ferris and Sydney Schillengo. They will continue meeting on Wednesday evenings and the
Confirmation Service will be held on Sunday, May 22=,

The students will be taking part in Levite Sunday on April 24 by selling pizza, drink & dessert to those
who stay or want to take home with them. They will also take on a small project to understand what the day is

about.

The date for Sunday School Promaetion is scheduled far Sunday, June 12 with a picnic and celebration after

church.



“BITS AND BITES”

>
News from the Food Pantry F(i o D
The Deacons and | would like to thank the pa n t r y

members of the church, the community,

community organizations, and corporations for their continued
support of the Food Pantry. Whether we received monetary or
tangible supplies, we have been able to accomplish our mission of
helping those in need. You, along those mentioned above, have truly
made the difference for us in being able to provide to those who
come through our doors and we are extremely grateful.

| have included below items that we are in need of now and in the
future. There will be a box under the kitchen window in Fellowship
Hall to place items in that you wish to donate. There is also a box
outside the doors leading into Fellowship Hall. Items can also be
dropped off when the office is open. Monetary donations are always
welcomed as well.

Pantry items include:

Snacks, desserts, baking goods, bottled and boxed juice, chili (not

hot), corned beef, spam, baked beans, regular coffee, teabags,
mayonnaise, cooking oil

Laundry detergent, dish detergent, napkins, toilet paper, paper
towels, cleaning supplies, toiletries

Please reach out to me if you have any questions. Thanks so much.

Jan Halvorsen

973-728-7369 janlee702@gmail.com



RECIPE ROUND-UP

EASY FRIED CABBAGE
Serves 4

This fried cabbage is delicious and super easy to
make with a few ingredients. It comes together
in less than 30 minutes!

Ingredients:

5 to 6 bacon strips cut into small pieces

1 /3 cup finely chopped onion

1 /2 head green cabbage shredder or roughly chopped
| tablespoon brown sugar

Salt and pepper to taste

1 /4 teaspoon paprika

Instructions:

Cook bacon in a non-stick pan over medium heat until erisp.
Remove bacon to a paper towel lined plate.

Do not discard the bacon grease and drippings!

In the same pan, add the onion and cook until translucent,

Add cabbage, brown sugar, salt, pepper, paprika and mix
everything together. Cook for about 7 minutes or until cabbage is
tender

Add bacon back into the pan. Mix it together with the cabbage and
SErve warm,

Notes: Leftovers can be stored in a sealed container in the fridge for
up to 2 days.

This can be made vegetarian by omitting the bacon and using
2 — 3 tablespoons of unsalted butter.



2022 Fish & Chips

Another fun and successiul event! \We still sold 238 tickets and made a profit of
52115.00. Not bad for a strictly take-out dinner!

Thank you again to Linda Fredrickson and Pam McGlashan in their leadership,
volunteer recruitment and ticket sales; Sandy Muzzillo for handling office sales; Mary Macheska
for arranging to get all the colesiaw ingredients and dessers donated from InSarra and leading
the coleslaw crew; Don and Pat \Wright for printing the tickets; Tastefully British for a cooking up
the delicious fish, chicken & chips; our supporting custamers; and all the F&C voluntears who
worked hard preparing coleslaw, set up, check in, serving, kilchen crew, desserls and clean up,
Everyone did a fabulous job!

Our hope for next year is to return (0 an eat-in and take-out event. Mark your calendar for March
10th, 2023

Thank you,
Carol Stanhope
F&C Chairparson

AN EASY WAY TO HELP THE CHURCH................. .
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Thank You

to our Wonderful
Community Virtual Auction Sponsors!

PREMIER SPONSORS
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Flease use the services of these sponsors
who show their support to our community and our church.




Thank you to all

those who contributed to the

et |

Community Virtual Auction!

Please be sure to use their services when needed.

Advanced Dental
Arts

Alpine Landscape
Professionals

Amy Asaro Lewis -
Pampered Chef
OCD Band - Amy
Goff
Anthony Francos
Ristorante and
Pizza

A Q Flags
AguaTech
Construction Pool
& Liner Specialists
Artemios Prime
and Proper

Audrey Van Kooy
Awesome Rooms

BagelTown Cafe
Battinelli
Landscaping &
Garden Center
Beautiful Home
Cleaning Service
Bella Viaggio
Salon
Betsy & Ron
Engelhardt

B & G Fit Club

Big Mouth Deli
Bonnie & Howie
Seufert
Bonnie & Jim
Rogers
Bowling Green
Golf Club
BSE Mechanical,
LLC
Cambridge
Kitchens and Bath
Carol and Bill
Stanhope
Coppola Services,
Inc

Cyndy Taylor

Darlene Brigito
De Marco's
Pizzeria &
Restaurant

Diane Ericksen
Don Kirkpatrick
Echo Designs
Elegant Nails

Elements Massage
Emil's Automotive
Repair

Fran Ehrhardt

Freedom Electrical
I, LLC

Friends of WMPC
Gene & Marty
Tappan

Geri Mauer

Girls of WMPC
Gladys & Kenneth
Dykstra
Grasshopper Irish
Pub
Green Forest
Nails
Greenwood Lake
Animal Hospital,
LLC
Greenwood Lake
Roasters Craft

Coffee

Greg Ehrhardt
Harvest Moon
Health and
Nutrition

Hazelman Farms

Inserra ShopRite
J. Alexander Fine
Jewelers
Jan Halvorsen




J.C. Christopher's
Jimmy the Barbers

Josephine Krupp
JR'S Screen
Printing &
Embroidery
Julia Held

Kardell and Seufert
Families

Karen Shumpert
Karen Willmott
Kathy Holley
Lakeland Auto
Laser One
Laser Tag
Leah Majka

Lee Tomboulian
Linda & Robert
Sibson

Lori Messina
Loving Care
Veterinary Hospital
Luc's Fahita Hut
Macopin Pizza
Mama Mia's Pizza
Maria Gencarelli -
Avon
Mario's Deli
Mark Lindsay &

Son Plumbing &
Heating

Mary Macheska
Michele's Cookies

Mohegan Sun
Hotel
Momentos
Mr. Wonton 88
Nancy Pryor
New Focus
Haircutters
Newfoundland
Dairy Queen
New Hairizons Hair
Salon
North Jersey

Guitar and Music
Center

N. West Moss
One Flight Up
Design

Ortolani Jewelers
Paper Mill
Playhouse

Paradiso Day Spa
Party Connections
Pat & Don Wright

Penny Vorce
Pequannock Feed
& Pet Supply
P & W Excavating

Red Spot Nails
Richards Funeral

Home
Rich Hepp & Irene
Kershaw

Roberta & Bill
Schmidt

Robert L.
Moshman, Esq.
Rockport Pet
Gallery

Ron Ingrassia
Rosie's Market
Shirley Ruggiero
Sit and Chat Diner

Skylands Ice World
Skyward
Construction

Smoke Shack
Storybrook Hollow
Stumpy's Bergen
Stumpy's Fairfield

Tac Ops
Takin Thai
Techoma, LLC

WMPC Women's
Association
The Empanada
Lady
The Lunch Lady
The Martin Rosen
Family

e —




Girls of WMPC

The Trusz Family
| Thomasina
Gesumaria
TJ's Pizzeria
Tomahawk Lake
Water Park

Town Cycle
Tractor Supply
Tracy Ehrhardt

Trader Joe's

Uptown Art

Vacca's Pizza &
Deli

Vreeland's Store
Warwick Valley
Winery and
Distillery
Wayne Bedding
West Milford

Hardware
West Milford
Pharmacy
West Milford
Players

West Milford Thai
Restaurant

WMPC Deacons

L
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